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In the name of Allah, and may prayers and peace be upon his 
messenger and his companions  

The honorable Shaykh Abu ‘Abdallah…may Allah bless him 

May Allah’s mercy and peace and blessings be upon you…and happy 
‘Eid…and we ask Allah to bring back to Muslims al-‘Eid holiday 
and the month of Ramadan and to grant us and our nation in Yemen 
victory and blessing… 

I ask Allah the almighty that you and the ones you love and the 
honorable family are in good health…furthermore,  

Attached with this letter is a gift for the month of Ramadan. It 
consists of a report clarifying the condition of the struggle 
with Allah’s enemies, in addition to good news about victory, 
which was visible on the horizon. Furthermore, books that we 
were able to compose that reflect our mission were translated 
into Urdu and Pashtu, and the three books are: 

1- “Manhaj Al-Ghuraba’ Fi Muwajahat Al Jahiliyah” (TN: The 
Approach of the Strangers/Foreigners in Confronting the Pre-
Islamic Epoch, i.e. state of ignorance) 

2- “Aham Min Tabri’at Al Ashkhas…Safa’ Al Manhaj” (TN: The 
purity of the methodology (Muslim approach) is more important 
than absolving (the guilt) of the people) 

3- “Ahkam Al-Gharat Al-Fida’iyah Wa Al-Tatarrus” (TN: The 
Rulings Covering Martyrdom Attacks and on Taking Humans as 
Shields) 

And shortly, Allah willing, we are going to compose a book 
titled “Al Sira’ Al Islami Al-Sahyu Sahlibi…Haqiqiya Wa Jathurah 
Wa Iba’dah” (TN: Islamic Zionist Crusaders…the Truth about Them 
and Their Distant Roots), which falls under a series we called 
“Salsala Bina’ Al-Shakhsiya al-Muslima” (Series on the Building 
of the Muslim Personality). And we ask Allah the almighty to 
guide us to success while composing this series. 

I wrote this letter in order to keep in contact with you, and I 
hope that you receive my letter and respond to it, to make sure 
that our letter arrived, since the last letter was lost on the 



 
 

 
 

way. Everyone over here sends their regards, especially my 
children Asadullah Al-Miqdad and Sayfullah Khalid. 

And, until we meet, we ask Allah not to waste our trust… 

Your brother, ‘Abd-al Majid ‘Abd-al-Majd, “Abu Miqdad” 

12 Ramadan 1430 (TN: 2 September 2009) 

   

 


